

Newsletter

May 2025

Mayor Stephanie Miller

stephanie.miller@hyrumcity.gov 435-245-6033

Councilmember Steve Adams

steve.adams@hyrumcity.gov 435-881-7573

Councilmember Jared Clawson

jared.clawson@hyrumcity.gov 435-764-3531

Councilmember Paul James

paul.james@hyrumcity.gov 435-245-4695

Councilmember Michael Nelson

<u>michael.nelson@hyrumcity.gov</u> 435-753-4385

Councilmember Craig Rasmussen

<u>craig.rasmussen@hyrumcity.gov</u> 435-232-7265

May 1-3

Spring Clean-Up
East Park
See Newsletter For More Info.

May 1

City Council Meeting 6:30 p.m.

May 8

Planning Commission Meeting 6:30 p.m.

May 11

Happy Mother's Day!

May 15

City Council Meeting 6:30 p.m.



May 26

Memorial Day
City Office's CLOSED

*Information included in this newsletter is printed in advance, therefore is subject to change without notice. *



Mayors Message – The weather is getting warmer and the days longer. You will begin to see city projects happening:

-Libbie Springs is a new park being constructed in Mount Sterling Farms between 20 North & 50 North and 775 West & 575 West. It will include two pickleball courts, a playground, half basketball court, restrooms, pavilion, walking path, and a water feature that can be played in. Phase 2 of this park will continue west between 775 West & 850 West in the future.

- -Landscaping is being added around the Water Retention Pond for the South Cache Subdivision.
- -Stormwater drain projects.
- -A selection of roads will be rebuilt and receive slurry seal.
- -Restoration of the Elite Hall will continue as new doors and windows are installed.
- -The Hyrum Hornets games will begin on the updated baseball field at East Park. Their game schedule can be found on the Hyrum City website.
- -The historic Christensen & Candy Cabin will open on June 2^{nd} through August 7^{th} on Mondays, Tuesdays, and Thursdays from 10:00 a.m. 1:00 p.m.

I appreciate the good people who make Hyrum a great place to live!

Sincerely – Mayor Stephanie Miller

Spring Clean-Up – Dumpsters will be available for Hyrum Residents (must have proof of residence) to use at East Park (700 East Main) Thursday, May 1st & Friday, May 2nd from 7:00 a.m.-8:00 p.m. and Saturday, May 3rd from 7:00 a.m. – NOON (sharp!) Remember please DO NOT discard these items in the dumpsters: tires, televisions, automotive batteries, motor oil, antifreeze, chemicals, ashes, fireworks, and paint. Metal recycling bins will also be available for any metal (aluminum, steel, etc.).

2025 Patriotic Children's Choir – We are looking for children ages 4-14 to sing in the Hyrum City Patriotic Children's Choir for the historical Hyrum City Patriotic Program on Sunday, June 29th at 7:00 p.m.

The program will be held on the Hyrum City Square 60 West Main Street. A mandatory preprogram rehearsal will be held at the City Square at 4:00 p.m. Sign up at www.hyrumcity.gov, click on: Forms & Applications then click on: Children's Patriotic Program Children's Choir Application. Applications accepted April 1st through June 1st. Those who sign up before June 1st will be guaranteed a free patriotic t-shirt.

Practices will be held at 11:00 a.m. in the Canyon Elementary Gym 270 South 1300 East on June 7th, 13th, 21st & 27th. If you are unable to attend

practices you are still welcome to sing on the 29th if you practice at home and let Barbara Shidler know in advance. However, all must attend the rehearsal on June 29th at 4:00 p.m.

Directed by Barbara Shidler 435-760-9998, barbara.shidler@ccsdut.org

Meet Our New Recreation Manager – Hyrum City is pleased to welcome Robert Stroud as our new Recreation Manager. Robert brings years of valuable experience from his work with Daybreak in South Jordan, Clearfield City, Nephi City, and more. His passion for sports and community events ---big and small, for all ages--- makes him a great fit for our growing recreation programs.



Look forward to new leagues, programs, and events, launching this year and beyond. Follow the Hyrum City Recreation Department on social media for the latest updates:

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/HyrumRec Instagram: https://www.instagram.com/HyrumRec

Indoor Walking - The Elite Hall is open for free public walking every Monday-Friday from 7:00-10:00 a.m. All are welcome, but please supervise children and don't bring any food or drinks other than water.

Important Pressurized Irrigation Reminders – The irrigation companies will soon be busy cleaning the garbage and debris out of the ditches to provide us with irrigation water as soon as possible. Depending on your location, expect the irrigation water to arrive by Memorial Day.

Irrigation water is not intended for human consumption and should be used only for landscaping/agricultural uses. Irrigation water should not come in contact with eyes, nose, open wounds or other sensitive areas. All irrigation sources should be marked with signs and/or purple fixtures and pipe because it contains treated reuse water from the water reclamation plant. Purple is the industry standard for reuse water and is non-potable water, not intended for human consumption. Purple paints, valve lids, and pipes are commercially available from many stores.

Save The Date - The Hyrum City Christmas Celebration will be held Saturday, December 6th.

We are excited to announce the addition of a new display for this coming celebration. In addition to decorated Christmas trees & gingerbread houses, we are happy to add Christmas quilts. Quilts should have a Christmas, or Christmas season theme and be smaller lap quilts or display quilts to accommodate hanging and display at the Elite Hall.

The public will vote for their favorite quilts; however, Christmas quilt participants do not need to be Hyrum City residents. If you know of quilters, please share this exciting news with them. We look forward to this opportunity to display these amazing talents in our community.

It's not too early to start planning your Christmas tree or gingerbread house for this year's celebration. We will be contacting those who signed up last year to help with this year's celebration in the next couple of months. Watch for entry signup information in future newsletters and on social media platforms. Contact Craig Rasmussen at (435) 232-7265 or by email at craig.rasumssen@hyrumcity.gov with questions.

Tune In To Meetings – Did you know you can tune to 94.9 FM KVWJ and listen to Hyrum City Council Meetings at 6:30 p.m. on the 1st & 3rd Thursdays of the month, and the Planning Commission Meetings at 6:30 p.m. on the 2nd Thursday of each month? This is a great way to stay informed on topics discussed at these meetings if you are unable to attend.

Ordinance Highlight Detached Dwelling Units – 17.04.070 Definitions

Lot - "Lot" means a parcel of land occupied or to be occupied by a main building, or group of buildings (main and accessory), together with such yards and open spaces, lot width and lot area as are required by this title, and having frontage upon a street. Except for group dwellings, not more than one dwelling unit shall occupy a lot.

Detached accessory dwellings are not listed as permitted for use in any of Hyrum City's zones. Zoning states that if a use is not permitted, it is prohibited. Zones R-1, R-2, R-2A, C-1 and C-2 zones allow for internal accessories, but they are not permitted anywhere else and must meet certain requirements. Please coordinate with the zoning administrator for details.

Library News – Library Hours: Monday-Friday 10 a.m. – 7 p.m. and Saturday 10 a.m. – 3 p.m. The library will be closed Monday, May 26th in observance of Memorial Day.

While our staff is putting final touches on the Summer Reading Program there will be no programs for children or teens.





Adult Programs

Book Club – Tuesday, May 13th, 11:00 a.m. Join us for a discussion on "The Favored Daughter." Write @ Night – Thursday, May 15th, 5:00 p.m. Enjoy a writing workshop & free time for writing.

Museum News - Did you know that the museum collects and shares the stories of local veterans through a scrapbook and oral histories? If you would like to share your story or learn more about local veterans, then be sure to make visiting the museum and our exhibit, "Hyrum's Heroes: A Salute to Veterans," a part of your Memorial Weekend plans! The museum will be open on Saturday, May 24th from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.

Our final Back in Time children's activity of the schoolyear will be "Military & Memorials" on May 13th, 14th & 15th from 1:00--1:30 p.m. each day. We will be reflecting on who and what we remember as we hear stories about local veterans and make patriotic art. All children are welcome and sign-up is appreciated.

Finally, be sure to join us for our TWELFTH annual car show fundraiser, Hot Wheels in Hyrum, on Saturday, June 7th at the Hyrum City Square from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. There will be several awesome food vendors including Rollin' West BBQ, Texas Twister, Wellsville Cone, JK Old Fashioned Soda, Papi Juan Caribbean Food, Honey Marie's Barbecue, and Pita Works Grill, plus amazing vehicles, great music, and fantastic prizes. Visit the museum starting May 27th to get one free prize drawing ticket per person. We will also be launching our summer-long children's activity, Passport to Summer Fun with new adventures, projects, and



drop-in activities, so visit the museum tent to get your passport and special event-specific stamp. Vehicle registration is open and available at the museum or at www.hyrumcitymuseum.org until Thursday, June 5th.

Senior News – Spring is in full swing, and we're making the most of these warmer days with a calendar full of fun, fitness, and fresh air! Join us for exciting field trips, engaging activities, and a welcoming space where there's always something to do.

We're thrilled to now offer Line Dancing on Tuesdays at 9:15 a.m.—a fun and lively way to stay active! Our regular exercise classes continue every Monday, Wednesday, and Friday at 10:00 a.m., including Chair Yoga, SilverSneakers, and Strong Bodies. Whether you're just getting started or already moving strong, we'd love to have you join us.

We also continue to serve delicious lunches every Monday, Wednesday, and Friday at noon, with a \$3 suggested donation. Please RSVP by calling or texting 435-245-3570 by the day before to help us plan. This month, we invite you to come in and get to know our new cook.

Looking for fresh air and adventure? You'll find it here—our calendar includes plenty of field trips and outdoor activities, perfect for enjoying this beautiful time of year.

We're open Monday through Friday from 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. You can pick up our full newsletter and activity calendar at the center or view it online at hyrumcity.gov/seniors. You can also stay connected with us on Facebook at facebook.com/HyrumSeniorCenter for the latest updates, photos, and reminders.

Come see what's happening—you don't want to miss out on all the good things going on at the Hyrum Senior Center!